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LONDON MEED PRIMARY SCHOOL                  
NEWSLETTER: Friday 14th December 2018  

Honesty- Creativity - Respect – Care
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@london_meed1     
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Dear Parents/Carers,
This is the final newsletter of 2018 after a busy and exciting term, but I’d like to wish staff, parents and children a relaxing, healthy and happy break, with hopes that the festive season brings all you wish for.
Christmas Performances

These were:  KS2 Carol Concert; KS1 and EYFS productions.  All four performances were well received by those attending. Adults were incredibly complimentary about Lara N’s assured solo in the Carol Concert and all productions were touching in their own way.  A huge thank you to staff for their hard work, the children for their brilliant performances and parents for providing costumes, marshalling and attending those events.  Merry Christmas!

Christmas Postbox

….is open!  It is hugely helpful if children can include the class name if possible, at a push, even the year group alone can be helpful.  I am afraid we should not provide class lists for data protection reasons.
LMA Christmas Presents

Our LMA provide each class with a £25 budget with which to provide a treat or equipment for children.  ‘Presents’ purchased by teachers have included educational toys and books.  Thank you so much again, to our wonderful LMA.

LMA Pop-Up Shop – TODAY!
The LMA raised a further £170 for school funds at the pop-up shop last week.  Thanks to all those who came along and supported this event.  The LMA will be running a tuck shop after-school on Friday 14th December outside the front entrance to school.  Please bring along your pennies to spend there.
Poppy Appeal

The Royal British Legion have informed us that we raised £189.61 in the weeks leading up to Remembrance Sunday.  Our contact told us we were among the strongest school supporters – thank you very much indeed.

Plea from Year 5

The Year 5 teachers are asking  for help please.  They are looking for a former evacuee to come into school in the Spring term to recount their experiences during the Second World War.  If we have any extended family members who may be interested in this please speak to Ms Palethorpe or Miss Parker.
Spelling, Punctuation and Grammar Glossary

Please find attached a glossary of terms to support you and your Year 6 child's understanding associated with the vocabulary of spelling, punctuation and grammar.
If you have any other questions, please do not hesitate to contact Mrs Balan or Miss Oliver
Meet the LMA Member – Olivia Kerse
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I studied at Brighton University where I met my Husband Richard.   We have lived in Burgess Hill for twenty years and have three children Naomi, Ewan and Lloyd.   They have all attended London Meed School and our youngest is now in Year 6.  I am a teacher at a Primary school in Haywards Heath. 

I was nominated Chair of the PTA 12 years ago and I am proud to say that during my time on the PTA we have raised in the region of £120,000. This money has been used to support and enhance our children’s education.  As this is my final year on the PTA I am hoping we will have a bumper year of fundraising. I have enjoyed supporting London Meed and will be sorry to leave!

In my spare time, I enjoy swimming, playing badminton, dancing, reading and spending quality time with my family and friends. I also love to travel and have had the opportunity to visit many wonderful countries.

Got something to say?

Why were the clubs in the letter last week only for Y3 or above?

We have seven clubs for children from Year 1 and above, although some are ‘by invitation’ only.  They are:

Board Games (Lunchtime, by invitation, run by staff)

Chess (via Mr Stockham)

RMA Football academy (via Russell Martin)

Karate (Sama)

Dance Mats (Dance Machine)

Tennis (Turner tennis)

RMA Football Academy (via Russell Martin)

Chess (lunchtime drop-in run by staff)
The letter attached to the newsletter last week was simply to recruit (or remind about waiting lists) to clubs run voluntarily by teaching staff.  The updated full club list will be sent to parents next term again, but if you are interested in your child joining any of the above, I am sure that Mrs Marples or Mrs Southgate would be able to help you make contact with leaders.  

I know parents would love every club to be free, but in order to offer the huge range, we have to use external providers and costs do range.  The variety increases as children move through the years because some demand a level of physical maturity.  
A message from a parent who lives on Holmesdale.  Is this someone you know, who drives a light coloured Ford car, number-plate ending WWS?

‘Most days am/pm this car with an older gentleman and a lady with a child, who often arrive late and park on the pavement at the top of the alley. Myself and others have asked them not to as it's an accident waiting to happen as the children come flying out the alleyway.’
Dates for your Diary
	17th Dec
	Christmas lunch – Please provide a packed lunch unless you have ordered a meal for your KS2 child.

	19th Dec
	Last day of term 

Christmas Party Day for the whole school. 

	3rd Jan
	First day of Spring term.


Forthcoming Events 

Christmas Party Day

All classes are having a Christmas Party Day on our last day, Wednesday 19th December. Children are able to wear their party clothes for the day. All children are requested to bring in a food donation to their class based on which house they are in;

Arundel: savoury sandwiches/sausage rolls/ veggie rolls/little sausages etc

Bramber:  crisps or paper plates, napkins, cups or squash to dilute

Hastings:  prepared fruit or vegetable batons

Lewes: cakes or biscuits

If your child has any dietary restrictions, please ensure your child’s teacher is aware of these prior to the parties. We have a school policy of “no nuts” so please ensure any food donations do not contain any nuts. Thank you. 
After School clubs

RMA Football will re-commence running their popular clubs on Monday 7th January (KS2) and Friday 11th January (KS1).  If you do wish to sign your child up please use the following link:
https://campscui.active.com/orgs/RussellMartinFoundation?season=2566305
Other News
Lost Property
Please take a moment to ensure you have belongings for your son and daughter before the end of term.  Cleaners tend to simply remove everything left over in cloakrooms.
[image: image2.png]